

Caring for the heritage of the Hill and its future

Planning Department Harrow Council Civic Centre, Station Road Harrow HA1 2UY

Holm Oak Mount Park Avenue Harrow on the Hill HA1 3JN pcatherall@hotmail.com

Via email to: planning.applications@harrow.gov.uk

21 November 2022

cc Ward councillors

RE: P/3573/22 24 Whitehall Road

Dear Agnes Wanja

We are of the view that the dropped kerb should be for only a single car width as a mirror image of the neighbouring property number 26. This may allow the retention of one of the resident's parking bays. We are also of the opinion that completely paved front gardens without planting or allowing grass to penetrate the surface is detrimental to the street scene and conservation area. The runoff water is also at risk of flowing across and along the pavement.

Yours sincerely

Paul Catherall

Paul Catherall

Chair, Harrow Hill Trust Planning Committee